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The Community Preservation Committee (CPC) held a regular meeting at 7:00pm in the 
third floor community room at the Visiting Nurse Association, 259 Lowell Street, 
Somerville, MA 02144. An audio recording of the meeting is available upon request. 
 
Members Present Chair Dick Bauer, Vice Chair Michael Fager, Arn Franzen, Ezra Glenn, 

and Uma Murugan 

Members Absent Mike Capuano, Elizabeth Duclos-Orsello, Courtney Koslow, and James 
McCallum  

Staff Present Mike Feloney, Kristen Stelljes 

Others Present Greg Walsh and Mike Cucchiara, Potomac Capital; Paul Mackey, 
Somerville Housing Authority; Danny LeBlanc and Lisa Davidson, 
Somerville Affordable Housing Trust Fund 

 
The chair opened the meeting at 7:11p.m. 
 
Agenda item 1: Discussion of the Affordable Housing Trust Fund request for additional funds for the 
Somerville Housing Authority’s Mystic Water Works housing development 
Mr. Glenn disclosed that he is on the board of the Somerville Community Corporation (SCC) because the 
SCC works in affordable housing and applies to the Affordable Housing Trust Fund for funding. It also 
collaborates with the Somerville Housing Authority. 
 
Mr. Feloney, City of Somerville Housing Director and member of the Affordable Housing Trust Fund, 
presented the request of the Affordable Housing Trust Fund for an additional $250,000 in FY16 CPA 
funds to support the Somerville Housing Authority’s (SHA) Mystic Water Works project. The project 
would create 25 units of affordable housing for seniors, people living with disabilities and formerly 
homeless. 
The SHA encountered a very competitive construction climate and significant inflation of costs since the 
budget was developed in 2014, resulting in a current deficit of $1.5 million. The SHA hopes that the state 
will provide an additional $750,000 for the project and the City is working to identify funds to contribute 
an additional $500,000, including existing Trust funds. The Trust is requesting the Community 
Preservation Committee recommend an additional appropriation of $250,000 to the Trust so the City 
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can match the funds requested from the state. Funding is needed before the end of June so SHA can 
close the project in July. This is necessary in order for them to keep their tax credits which will expire in 
December 2017 if the units are not fully occupied.  
Mr. Walsh, Mr. Cucchiara, and Mr. Mackey explained in detail the process for hiring contractors, 
managing an affordable housing development project and affordable housing tax credits.  
 
Mr. Glenn asked the Trust representatives to speak to the demand they are experiencing for funding 
and what they feel they need to fund valuable projects in FY16 because 45% of the total CPA revenue 
may not be the most appropriate amount to allocate to the Affordable Housing Trust Fund. Mr. Feloney 
responded that the Trust has received requests for funding above the FY16 funding available and so 
would need the additional $250,000 to be able to respond to the great need for affordable housing in 
the city. Mr. Feloney said he estimated that 50% of estimated CPA revenue may be closer to the actual 
demand for funding for affordable housing projects than the 45% currently allocated, but the Trust is 
also anticipating additional revenue from linkage payments. 
 
Ms. Murugan asked what percentage of the FY15 grant requests the Trust Fund received were funded. 
Mr. Feloney said that all of the funding was committed and there were eligible requests that they could 
not fund. Mr. LeBlanc shared that he sees the Mystic Water Works project as an exemplar CPA project 
because it is both historic preservation and affordable housing. The Trust Fund would like to support the 
project but does not currently have sufficient funding to match the request to the state to ensure the 
project goes forward. Mr. LeBlanc thinks that the additional $250,000 request will be sufficient to 
support the Mystic Water Works project and the other priority CPA funding requests received by the 
Trust Fund.  
 
Mr. Glenn moved that up to $338,000 of remaining CPA FY16 funds be allocated to the Affordable 
Housing Trust Fund. This motion was seconded by Uma Murugan. 
 
Mr. Feloney shared that the additional funds beyond the $250,000 requested would be used to fund the 
requests the Trust Fund has received that it currently cannot fund.  
 
Mr. Fager suggested that the CPC recommend no more than the $250,000 requested so it could keep 
some funding in reserve. Ms. Murugan said she would support this if the funds were used for the Mystic 
Water Works project. Mr. Glenn also said he would support recommending $250,000. Mr. Franzen said 
he was supportive of the approach to not spend down all of the CPA funds because that approach is 
what made it possible for the CPC to be able to consider the emergency request from the Trust Fund.  
 
Mr. Franzen asked what the other funding sources for the Mystic Water Works project are and if there is 
a cushion to ensure the project can go forward. Mr. Feloney responded that the director of OSPCD said 
that some Community Development Block Grant funds could be used, likely around $200,000.  
 
Mr. Bauer said that he supports the idea to not bring the CPA balance to $0 so there is flexibility to 
support other projects that come in with urgent needs. He said he would like to provide the additional 
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$250,000 needed to support the project but also wants to respect the process that the CPC undertook 
to determine the 45% allocation of annual CPA funds to affordable housing. 
 
Mr. Glenn moved that the CPC recommend an additional $250,000 in CPA funds to the Affordable 
Housing Trust Fund. The motion was seconded by Ms. Murugan. It passed by a vote of 5-0. 
 
Mr. Glenn suggested the written funding recommendation to submit to the Board of Aldermen be clear 
that the CPC is not directly funding the Mystic Water Works project with this additional appropriation 
and that the funding is going directly to the Affordable Housing Trust Fund to allocate. Mr. Bauer and 
Mr. Fager would like to make sure that the language is clear that the Affordable Housing Trust Fund will 
use the funds in support of the Mystic Water Works project. Ms. Stelljes said she would change the 
funding conditions to clarify that the funding will be governed by the grant agreement between the CPC 
and the Trust Fund.  
 
The Committee voted 5-0 to approve the draft funding recommendation with the suggested changes, 
that the funds will go to the Affordable Housing Trust Fund and will be managed according to the FY16 
grant agreement, and to clarify that the funds will be used for the Mystic Water Works project, to the 
funding conditions. 
 
Agenda item 2: Discuss Affordable Housing Trust Fund report 
Mr. Glenn asked that future reports include more detail about the status of funded projects and the 
demand that the Trust Fund is experiencing for CPA funds. This will help the CPC have a better 
understanding of what the affordable housing needs are as well as how the funds are being spent. Mr. 
Feloney responded that they will add a committed column to their report to be more clear how Trust 
Fund monies are allocated. The Trust would like to make the report as useful for the CPC as possible. 
 
Committee members would like the report to include details on the total amount of requests that the 
Trust Fund receives, which are funded and how funding is leveraged. 
 
Mr. Feloney explained that affordable housing projects take a very long time to be completed because 
of the regulatory processes they must follow, such as the tax credit process.  
 
Agenda item 3: Discuss FY16 Affordable Housing Trust Fund grant agreement 
The Trust Fund had requested that the grant agreement be changed so that the Trust is required to 
submit one annual report as opposed to reports every six months as currently required. Mr. Feloney 
added that the Housing Division has been short staffed and so would appreciate a reduced reporting 
requirement.  
 
Mr. Bauer said that he is a strong proponent for the Trust to submit reports every six months and thinks 
that once the template is finalized it should not be overly burdensome to complete. Mr. Franzen agreed 
and asked when the reports should be submitted. Ms. Stelljes requested that one of the reporting dates 
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be April 1 in order to use it as an input for the CPA’s annual report, which would mean that the second 
report should be submitted by October 1. Mr. Feloney said that this would be reasonable. 
 
Ms. Stelljes will update the FY16 grant agreement to include the additional $250,000 appropriation if it 
is approved by the Board of Aldermen and will add the reporting dates agreed upon during the meeting. 
 
Agenda item 4: Public comment period 
No members of the public present provided additional comments.  
 
Agenda item 5: Update on FY16 project recommendations 

a) Community Path projects- The Board of Aldermen will be voting on the repaving project on May 
26. The Finance Committee asked if pervious pavement was considered for this project. Ms. 
Stelljes is working with the City Engineers to prepare a memo for the committee explaining why 
the City is choosing to use impervious pavement rather than pervious pavement. For the design 
project, Ms. Stelljes added that because of a question of which City department would manage 
the project, she was not able to submit the funding recommendation with the repaving 
recommendation. It was submitted for the May 26 meeting and the Aldermen are expected to 
refer it to the Finance Committee for their consideration. It is unclear when the Aldermen will 
provide their final approval because they are entering the budget process in June. 

b) Open Space Land Acquisition Fund- The Finance Committee is holding the funding 
recommendation for the acquisition fund in committee because they would like to see the 
proposed terms for the fund before they vote on the recommendation. Ms. Stelljes will be 
following up with OSPCD to begin discussions about the terms. Mr. Bauer added that Aldermen 
expressed the concern that the Aldermen should have oversight on the use of City funds by the 
administration to acquire property. Mr. Franzen suggested the City advocate for a process that 
is as nimble as possible to be flexible given that we do not know yet what properties will 
become available. Mr. Glenn said it is possible that the legal requirements for municipalities to 
acquire property may be sufficient to allay the Aldermen’s concerns. 

c) 31 Union Square- Ms. Stelljes shared that the 31 Union Square property owners have declined 
the proposal to offer $50,000 to support the design of the historic storefront to construction 
documents in order to be able to determine an accurate budget for the construction.  

d) West Branch Library bonding- The debt service payments will come out of the CPA unrestricted 
funds and it will be up to the discretion of the CPC if those payments will count toward the 
allocation toward historic resources.  

 
Process to develop the FY17 Community Preservation Plan 
The Committee discussed the timing and process for developing the FY17 plan. Mr. Bauer suggested 
that the Committee could approve the plan and application packet at the same meeting as the public 
hearing. Mr. Glenn and Mr. Fager expressed concerns about voting on the plan at the same meeting 
because new additional information may arise that needs consideration. Ms. Stelljes suggested it would 
be helpful to have a conversation with the Committee about what information they would like to have 
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to determine the success of CPA projects first so that could be included in the plan and application 
materials.  
 
Mr. Bauer asked if it would be appropriate to have a public hearing in July. Mr. Fager said that most 
people take their vacations in July and August. Mr. Franzen added that the City tries not to have 
community meetings in July and August because so many people are out of town. 
 
Mr. Glenn suggested that the hearing could be before the draft is written. Mr. Bauer added that the 
FY16 plan could be shared so the community could respond to the existing priorities. Ms. Murugan said 
that she does not see any problems with sharing the existing plan. The Committee agreed the hearing 
should be held in June.  
 
Update on Prospect Hill Tower event 
The event had to be cancelled because of rain, but in the last few days, the City learned that in order to 
have the Tower open for events, the City must first have a waiver from the Massachusetts Architectural 
Access Board. Ms. Stelljes is working through the process to get this waiver, but as it requires multiple 
steps, she is not able to set a date to the reschedule the event at this point. 
 
CPA Logo 
Ms. Stelljes provided a draft of a new CPA logo for initial comments. The Committee agreed that a new 
housing image. Ms. Murugan and Mr. Franzen said that this design is on the right track. 
 
Discussion on the additional items on the agenda was postponed to a future meeting, scheduled for 
June 2. 
 
Next meeting: An additional meeting of the CPC will be held at 7:00pm on June 2, 2016.  
 
Meeting Adjournment 
Upon motion from Mr. Franzen, seconded by Mr. Fager, the Committee voted 5-0 to adjourn at 9:38. 
 
Documents and Exhibits 

1. Agenda 
2. Memo from Affordable Housing Trust Fund requesting additional FY16 funds 
3. Memo from Potomac Capital Advisors: Updated Mystic Water Works Sources & Uses Budget 
4. Draft FY16 Affordable Housing Trust Grant Agreement 
5. CPA Non-bonded FY16 Funding Reserve Allocations by Project 
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